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  I would like to thank everyone who participated in the Veterans Day Ceremony at Memorial Park. We had a nice turnout even though some of the Color Guard units could not make it, for understandable reasons. I would like to thank everyone that helped in the set up and clean up of the ceremony. A big thank you to our 1st Vice Commander Chris (Sam) Delgado for getting everything established and set up.

 The Halloween dance didn’t go off as well as expected. We ended up having it in the Lounge and had a nice turnout. We didn’t sell enough tickets to have it in the Banquet Hall.

 Here are a few reminders for the up coming month’s events. First we will have the Children’s Christmas Party on December 20th from 1-3 p.m.   Please make sure you sign your kids up for this event.

We will be having our annual Army-Navy game day at the Post on December 6th, all day.   GO AIR FORCE!!!

   The Post Christmas Party will be held the following day on December 21st from 2-6 p.m., with food being served, along with open bar from 2-4 p.m.  There will also be entertainment in the lounge.   Tickets are on sale in the lounge at $6.00 per person with one guest allowed.

   We also will have the annual New Year’s Eve Party in the banquet area on December 31st. The entertainment this year will be “Roll the Dice”. There will be an open bar along with champagne, party favors and a continental breakfast. Tickets are on sale in the lounge at $50.00 a couple, so come in and reserve your table.

  I would like to remind the membership that the Post meetings are held every month on the second Tuesday at 8:00 p.m.   You could win a free years dues or some money on the 50/50 drawing held each meeting. Once again, I would like to extend my appreciation and thank everyone who gives their time to the Post Home. One hour of your time means a lot to make this Post the best in the state of Maryland.

We are in need of an editor.   If you are willing to get involved as an editor of the newsletter, please call the Post home at (301)-662-9345 and let me know. Remember, no one is turned away and as always, help is needed and greatly appreciated.  I would also like to wish everyone a very Merry and Happy Holiday season.

Michael (MACK) McClanahan

Commander
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     TAPS

The following Comrades of Francis Scott Key Post #11 were transferred to Post Everlasting during the month of October 2003:


L. Howard Renn, Jr. – Oct. 9th


Robert S. Rothenhoefer - Oct. 13th

William G. Burgee – Oct. 14th

John R. Thompson – Oct. 27th

May their souls, through the mercy of God, rest in peace.  Amen.

FLAG DONATION

By: Ron Turley, PC

On behalf of the Francis Scott Key Post #11 membership I would like to thank member Jim Burdette for his generous donation of a very large American Flag.

I presented this flag to our Commander at the November Post meeting to use as he sees fit in one of our many flag programs.

A REMINDER TO ALL!!!

Just a friendly reminder, that if you have not paid your dues for 2004, your membership in our Post will expire on December 31st, 2003.   Only the new orange card will open the doors.   Your membership is important, as the stronger we are in numbers, the stronger we in Congress   fighting for all Veterans Rights.
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The Juniors of Francis Scott Key Unit 11 participated in the Department Junior Fall Conference on October 19, 2003.  As usual, they assisted at the Post Children’s Halloween Party.  Juniors age 13 and over joined senior members to decorate for Christmas and hold a party at Ward 6A, Martinsburg VA Hospital on November 29.

One of the Department Junior projects this year is to collect beer and soda can tabs. All funds raised from the tabs are being donated to the Ronald McDonald House.  Please save tabs and in next months bulletin we will let you know when and where the Juniors will be collecting them.

Meetings this year will be the second Saturday of the month at 11:00 a.m.  All Junior members are encouraged to attend – the more the merrier.  The Juniors will also be working the third Sunday of each month at breakfast.  We could use help – Moms and Dads are welcome! 

At our November meeting we held the installation of this year’s officers.  


President

Erin True


Secretary

Shannon Shankle


Chaplain

Anna Delgado


Treasurer

Megan Brake


Sgt.-at-Arms

Carolyn Carter


Color Bearers:

Rachel Dennis





Samantha Delgado

The Juniors have chosen as a special project to help keep up the flowerbeds in the front of the Post Home.  They weeded and planted bulbs at their November meeting and will try to help keep them looking nice.

If you have questions about Juniors please call Patti Lach at 301-662-7071. 

Junior Activities to Remember!

· Saturday, December 20 – Children’s X-mas Party

· Sunday, December 21, 7:30 a.m. – Juniors work breakfast
SUNDAY BREAKFAST REMINDER

Beginning October 5th 2003, we began another season of good tasting Sunday Breakfast, all you can eat, $6.00 for adults and $3.50 for Children. Please come out and fill your bellies in support of the Post. This breakfast will continue every weekend until March.

DATES TO REFLECT UPON IN DECEMBER

· December 7th National Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day ( Fly your flag until sunset).

· December 10th Human Rights Day

· Dec 15th Bill of Rights Day

· December 20th First day of Hanukkah

· December 22nd  First Day of Winter

· December 25th Christmas Day (Fly your flag)

· December 26th Kwanzaa

· December 31st Official End of WWII 1946

Auxiliary‘s Letter to Our Legion Family


Auxiliary Message to our Legion Family

By Debbie Cline, President


I would like to thank all of you who took the time to come to Memorial Park for the Veteran’s Day ceremony on November 11th. A special thanks to Beverly True, Debbie Anderson, Jami Brake and Layla Deener for providing an outstanding Unit Color Guard for the ceremony. Also, for our two Miss Poppy's 2003-2004, Samantha and Anna Delgado for sharing a special poem for our Veterans.


Our junior’s held their installation of Officer’s at the November meeting. Following the meeting, they planted flower bulbs around the Post Home. We all would like to thank you for your work to make our Legion Home more beautiful. Our Annual Craft Fair was held on Nov. 16th and was a great success thanks to PP Dolores Green and all of her helpers. The Uncle Ralph’s cookies have been sold and delivered thanks to PP Peggy Godsey. She now has tickets for the Holiday Happy Hour Hamper for you to sign out and sell for the Unit. 


The drawing will be at the Post Christmas Party on Dec. 21st. 

Our Community Service Chairman Shirley Cool and VA & R Chairman Beverly True are to be commended for their ongoing efforts with many projects helping the needy. Just a few of these projects are the  collection of food and coats, holding a raffle to benefit the veterans at the VA 

Center in Martinsburg, and organizing and participating in the Christmas activities at the center.


Please remember that the Auxiliary needs volunteers to help with the Post breakfast on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month through out March. If you can help with this we would appreciate it very much. Also, we are always looking for volunteers to help on Wednesday evening with Bingo, to help serve food or take orders. Please let us know if you could help a week or two each month.


I hope you plan to attend the combined Auxiliary & SAL Christmas Dinner/Dance on Tuesday, December 16th. There will be no regular December meeting. The cost of the dinner is $7.50 per person. A complimentary happy hour from the SAL and Unit will be provided, and the entertainment is being arranged at this time. Please RSVP in the Post Lounge bulletin board sign-up sheet before December 8th. 


The Unit membership is at 74% of Goal for 2004. Last year at this time we were at 86%. PLEASE LADIES PAY YOUR DUES NOW!!!


If you have any comments or concerns you may drop me a note at the Post Home. Our next regular meeting will be in January and as always I thank you for your continued support. The Unit Officers and I would like to wish everyone a happy and safe holiday season.





Ron Turley, PC, Membership Committee Chairman 

A hearty welcome to the following veterans, 

new members of our “FSK Post No. 11”,

Inducted for Nov. 2003:

 

William J. Shreve, Jr.

Larry N. Brown

Barney Holt

Dustin M. Griffin

Edward B. Riddick

Otis H. Curry

John T. Pitts

George H. Anderson

Donald W. Smith

 

THE TRANSFERS ARE:

Leonard R. Escoto

Roy B. Miller

Sheldon Schwartz

Ramon A. Mena

 




DATES TO REMEMBER

December 6th – Army, Navy Football Game

December 20th – Children’s X-mas Party

December 21st – Post Christmas Party

December 31st – Commanders New Year’s Eve Party



MARYLAND DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS
Serving Maryland Veterans
 

GEORGE E. KAUFFMAN
Veterans Service Officer
 

31 Hopkins Plaza - room 110
Baltimore, MD 21201
 

Frederick Office – Courthouse
Monday, Tuesday and Friday

(Note extended time)
301-694-2155
 

Telephone: 410-333-4428 ext. 16
FAX:  410-333-1071
Toll Free: 800-446-4926 ext. 16
$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$

ATTENTION PARENTS AND GRANDPARENTS!!

Information Is now available for the 2004 American Legion Oratorical Contest. The contest is open to all 9th through 12th grade high school students.

Scholarships prizes up to $18,000 will be awarded at the National American Legion Level.

The Post #11 contest will be held in February 2004.

For additional information contact Debbie at the Post Home (301) 662-6941 or (301-662-9345.



Tickets are going fast! There are over 3000 tickets already sold. We have had a sell out earlier and earlier each year, we anticipate a sell out by the end of this year! Don’t wait or you will miss your chance to win and participate in Post 11”s largest single day fundraiser. You may sign tickets out to sell or purchase them in the lounge. Remember the “Seller of the Most Tickets” and the “Seller of the Winning Last Ticket Drawn” each receive a check for $500.00.

Again this year the winner of the last ticket drawn will win $10,000.00 and the win of the 4000th ticket drawn wins a 7 night, 8 day stay at Hawk’s Cay Resort in the Florida Keys. On the day of the event you will have a chance to win one of the many Cash give-a-ways…$23,000.00 in total. Also, there will be a Money Wheel, the Big Six Wheel, a Putting Contest, a 50/50 Drawing, several types of Holder Jars and   “All-You-Can-Eat” Buffet Dinner for $9.95 per person ( Menu will be in the next newsletter).

Tickets make a great gifts and Christmas Presents, so join in on the fun and support our Post programs and charities.

 Darryl Feaga, PC

 Cash Blast Chairman

THE AMERICAN LEGION FRANCIS SCOTT KEY POST #11

SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM

THE AMERICAN LEGION, FRANCIS SCOTT KEY POST #11, AND THE ESTATE OF PAST COMMANDER CLIFFORD M. YINGER, HAS ESTABLISHED A SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM. THE FOLLOWING PERSONNS ARE ELIGIBLE.

1. ALL MEMBERS OF FRANCIS SCOTT KEY POST #11

2. ALL MEMBERS OF FRANCIS SCOTT KEY AUXILIARY #11

3. ALL MEMBERS OF FRANCIS SCOTT KEY SONS OF AMERICAN LEGION SQUADRON#11

4. ALL MEMBER OF FRANCIS SCOTT KEY JR. AUXILIARY UNIT #11

5. ALL DEPENDENTS OF 1 THRU 4

6. GRADUATE STUDENTS ARE NOT ELIGIBLE FOR SCHOLARSHIPS
SCHOLARSHIP WILL BE AWARDED BY THE POST AT THE RECOMMENDATION OF THE SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE IN THE AMOUNT OF ONE THOUSAND (1,000.00) DOLLARS.

AWARDS WILL BE SENT DIRECTLY TO THE RECIPIENT’S CHOICE OF SCHOOL, OR TO THE INDIVIDUAL IF PROOF OF PREPAYMENT IS ESTABLISHED.

ANY PERSON WHO HAS APPLIED AND WAS OR WAS NOT ACCEPTED MAY REAPPLY THE FOLLOWING YEAR, IF ELIGIBLE.

IF THE RECIPIENT DOES NOT COMPLETE THE SCHOOL TERM FOR WHICH THE SCHOLARSHIP IS AWARDED, THE RECIPIENT OR THE RECIPIENTS SCHOOL SHALL REFUND THE AWARD OR PROPORTIONATE SHARE OF AWARD, PURSUANT TO SCHOOL POLICY, TO THE AMERICAN LEGION, POST #11, WITHIN SIXTY (60) DAYS FROM THE DATE ENROLLMENT IS TERMINATED. IF THE RECEPIENT FAILS TO ENROLL AND ATTEND THEN THAT AWARD, IF POSSIBLE, WILL BE AWARDED TO THE NEXT ELIGIBLE APPLICANT.

ALL SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS MUST BE COMPLETED IN FULL AND SHALL BE SUBMITTED BY APRIL 15TH TO:


SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE


FRANCIS SCOTT KEY POST #11

SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS WILL BE AVAILABLE IN THE LOUNGE JANUARY 1, 2004

You may contact Darryl Feaga, Scholarship Chairman, at 301-788-1807 with questions.

























